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The FSCC Meeting was held Wednesday Oct 7, 2009 at The 
Smyrna Diner in Smyrna.  President Bruce Ballard called the 
meeting to order at 7:37 pm. 

 

Reading and Approval of Minutes.  
Motioned by Walter Ruebeck and 
approved unanimously. 

If your dues are not 
paid,

 

You will not receive 

 

Novembers Newsletter

  

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

 

Jack & Cynthia Mason 
Easton, MD 

2000 Red Coupe 

 

Billy & JoAnn Vorwald 
Easton, MD 

2001 Quick Silver Metallic Coupe 

 

MEMBER CAR OF THE MONTH 

     

This 1980 Corvette L48 4 speed belongs 
to new members Mike and Linda Waal.  
The Waal’s live in Chestertown, MD and 
attended their first meeting recently.  
Great looking car, neat trailer.  Be sure 

 

http://www.firststatecorvetteclub.org
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to ask Mike if the trailer is for shopping 
trips – or maybe ask Linda.  

President: President Bruce Ballard wanted to 
let the members know that the website was 
down on Monday and Tuesday but is up and 
running now thanks to Randy.  And Randy 
assured us that the Sponsor statement on the 
website will include Solloway’s by Thursday. 

The club received a letter from the Dover 
Mall inviting the FSCC to have their car show at 
the Dover Mall, sponsored by the Mall and not 
just Boscov’s.  This will be brought up at the 
first Car Show meeting. 

Bruce asked the group if they would like to 
include the Pledge of Allegiance at the 
beginning of each meeting.  A show of hands 
showed a majority would like to do this each 
month.  We will start at the November 
meeting. 

Bruce reviewed the Executive Meeting 
notes:  We had 17 members in attendance.  
First order of business was the Dover Downs 
workers.  They decided to take the net 
proceeds from the gate and earmark it for 
scholarships.  The committee purchased a 
cooler, to belong to the club, and bought 
sandwiches, fruit, cookies, sodas, and water 
for the workers.  The remaining money will go 
into a 6 month CD. 

Next was a discussion on the points and 
award system.  A committee will update the 
awards making different levels of total points 
with different awards.  Example: if you 
accumulate 50-100 points, you might get a $5 
WaWa gift card; if you accumulate 100-150 
points, you might get a $10 gift certificate 
towards a club shirt; and so on.  Top winners 
will get a club shirt with the wording “2009 
Awards Winner” stitched on the sleeve. 

By-Law changes were suggested at this 
meeting.  Under Section 1: Number of Officers, 
the group wants to add, at the end, that the 
elected officers shall constitute the Executive 
Committee.  Also, it was decided to keep the 
one vote per member.  Spouses or significant 

others will share the vote, each person 
having ½ vote.  The couple can decide in 
advance if they both vote the same, or split 
their vote. 

Christmas Party at Dover Downs.  The 
group decided to charge members $12 per 
person again this year to attend.  
Suggestions on gift giving, etc would be 
decided at the meeting. 

I t was also decided to NOT include the 
treasurer’s report in any newsletter going to 
a non-member. 

Car Show Flyer – it was decided to have 
this years car show have pre-registration.  
We have never done this before but it 
seemed feasible to try this year. 

Activities up to and including April 2010: 
Wed Oct 14 – Duck Pin Bowling  
Sat Oct 17 – Free State CC Show in OC 
Sat Oct 24 – Cruise to Bube’s Brewery 
Sat Oct 31 – Ronald McDonald Halloween 

    Sun Nov 1 – Corvettes for Chip Show   
Sat Nov 7 – Hay Ride at Killen’s Pond   
Fri Dec 4 – Dover Downs Meeting   
Sat Feb 6 – Schwartz Theater – Johnny Cash 

     TBD March – Billiards competition  

Kathleen Angione asked if it would be possible to 
have the executive meeting notes posted 
somewhere so members could read them.  Bruce 
said that he would make sure each member got a 
copy via email.   

Vice President: Next months meeting will 
be at Roma Restaurant in Dover on 
Wednesday November 4th.  See you there.   

Secretary:  Be sure to check the web site 
for new photos and additional information.  
Also, at each meeting, sign up sheet for 
upcoming activities are some times missed 
by members.  Be sure to check the sheets 
so you can enjoy all of our group activities.   
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Treasurer: Submitted by Marianne Callahan.   

Beginning Balance  
Deposits  
Withdrawals   

  
Ending Balance  

   

A motion was made by Charlie Angione to 
approve the treasurer’s report, passed 
unanimously.    

Membership:  Tammy reported we have 42 
paid members to date.  Remember, if you 
have not paid your dues, you have until the 
end of October to do so and remain a member 
in good standing.  I f you can’t remember 
whether you paid or not, contact Tammy.  

Corresponding Secretary: No report  

Publicity:  Carole Ann has submitted several 
pictures to the papers, but so far none have 
appeared.  She will contact the paper and 
check.  

NCM Ambassador:  OPEN  

Parade Chairman:  OPEN  

COMMITTEE REPORTS

  

Adopt-a-Highway – Carole Ann Kisner 
wanted the club to pick a date for our Fall 
Cleanup of Apple Grove School Road.  The 
date picked was November 7th – meet at the 
corner of Apple Grove School Road and 
Hazletville Road at 9 am that Saturday.  
Cleanup takes about 1 hour and then the 
group will go for a late Breakfast.  

Points/ Awards Committee

 

– Marianne 
Callahan told the group that the Points/Awards 
committee would be revamping the points 
system to allow more persons to reap the 

awards.  So far, volunteers for the 
committee are G Gregoretti, Darlene Hurley, 
Kathy Olechny, Tammy Mounts, and Holly 
Kehler.  Anyone wishing to help this 
committee, contact Marianne.  

Past Events 

 

September 3,4,5,6,7 – Nashville /  
Bowling Green Cruise. 
Carole Ann Kisner gave a rousing account of 
the fun times all had in Nashville and 
Bowling Green.  Be sure to see the pictures 
on the website.  She wanted to thank all 
those that participated; Dick & herself, 
Charlie & Kathleen, Bruce & Donna, Frank & 
Linda, Ed, Chris, & Ellisa, Randy & Joan, and 
Dave & Debra.  Some traveled separately, 
some as a group.  We all met up in Nashville 
and had a few laughs together.  All in all, it 
was a great trip and everyone’s ready to go 
again.  Carole reported the cars traveled 
over 1800 miles.  

Sat. Sept. 19th – Cruise in at Uno 
Chicago Pizza - – Chatty Reed organized a 
Corvette Cruise In at Uno Chicago Grill, 
1225 N. DuPont Highway in Dover on 
Saturday September 19th.   We had 29 
Corvettes in attendance and received a 
check from Chicago Uno Pizza for $165 for a 
percentage of the money spent by the group 
while eating in the restaurant.  Chatty said 
he is organizing the show again next year, 
some time and someone suggested we also 
do a Spring Cruise In.  Chatty’s up for the 
challenge.  

Sun. Sept 27th – Gate 15 at Dover 
Downs – Marianne reported we had 17 
persons working the gates this year (14 
members).  Even though it was rainy right 
up to the time of the race, everyone had a 
good time.  Maybe not the elevator people, 
but we’ll straighten that out next year.  The 
proceeds from working the gate bought a 
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new cooler for the club events, sandwiches, 
fruit, cookies, sweets, water and sodas for the 
workers.  When we receive the check from 
Dover Downs, the remainder of the money will 
be put into a 6 month CD to mature in May 
when we give our scholarships.  This group 
chose to earmark this money for scholarships. 
I f you have not worked Dover Downs, think 
about signing up in the spring – this group has 
a great time.  

HomeComing Parades:  Dover High –

 

Lee 
Moran reported that Dover High contacted him 
about getting 6 convertibles for the 
Homecoming Parade.  He was only able to get 
3 on short notice but he and Marianne and 
Tammy carried the girls from Legislative Hall 
area to Wesley College where the parade 
ended.  And Marianne carried the winner this 
year.  See a picture in the Dove Post.  

Poly Tech

 

– Marianne wanted to thank all 
that showed up to carry the candidates at Poly 
Tech.  Cars were Marianne, Tammy, Rick, 
Randy, Darlene, and Bruce.  Donna guarded 
the sidewalk.  Again this year, Poly Tech tried 
to give the club a donation but those present 
agreed to give the money back and suggest 
they donate it to some group at the school.  

Upcoming Events   

 

Sat. Oct 10th – Kerbeck’s Toys for Tots – 
Several members are going up to ride the 
Atlantic City Expressway (Speedway??) again 
this year.  Anyone wanting to go with the 
group can contact John Cullen.  I understand 
last years 185 MPH  by a club member will be 
broken this year by another club member.  
Watch this spot for results……  

Sat. Oct 17th – Free State Corvette Club 
at Ocean City – There are several members 
with rooms at the Comfort Inn at 6th and the 
Boardwalk that have 3rd floor balcony’s to use 
to watch the Corvettes on the Boardwalk 

parade.  Several other club members are 
going for the day to enjoy the festivities.  
Those signed up will meet at 7am at Buffalo 
Wild Wings on Bay Road in Dover to caravan 
down to Ocean City, hoping to arrive by 
9am.  Parking will be at a premium so the 
earlier the better.  Any questions, contact 
Chatty Reed.  

Sat. Oct 24th – Cruise to Bube’s – Donna 
is arranging a cruise to Bube’s.  The first 
stop would be Kitchen Kettle Village for 90 
minutes, then onto Lititz for pretzel making.  
Bube’s is in Mount Joy, PA, is an old brewery 
with it’s dining room in the catacombs 60 
feet under the ground.  We will be leaving 
the Smyrna Rest Area at 11:45am.  No stops 
until we get to Kitchen Kettle Village, about 
2 hours.  We have 5:30 reservations at 
Bube’s.  Any questions, Call Donna Ballard.  

Sat. Oct 31 – Halloween Breakfast at 
Ronald McDonald – This fall we get to 
cook breakfast at the Ronald McDonald 
House on Halloween.  Costumes are 
recommended, just no scary ones.  
Remember the children.  We usually leave 
the Smyrna Rest Area 7:30 am, cook and 
clean up, and ready to leave by 10:30 – 
11:00 am.  I f you have never gone, you 
should sign up and enjoy the kids.    

Sun Nov 1st – Corvettes for Chip – This 
is the 3rd annual car show for Chip Miller.  
Chip, who was  key organizer of Corvettes at 
Carlisle, passed away at age 61 from 
Amyloidosis, a disease in which an abnormal 
protein builds up in organs and tissues, 
impairing their function.  Chatty Reed is 
organizing this expedition to Pennsylvania 
for the day.  For more information, 
departure time, etc – contact Chatty.  

Fri Dec 4th – FSCC Christmas Meeting – 
The committee decided to charge $12 pp 
again this year for the dinner at the Festival 
Buffet at Dover Downs.  This year we will be 
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in Room A – party starts at 6pm.   The 
discussion was whether to have a Chinese 
Auction where each person brings a WRAPPED 
gift, receives a ticket and when your ticket is 
drawn, you get to choose your gift from the 
pile of wrapped gifts.  Problem is, if you like a 
gift that someone else has already gotten, you 
can take their gift and make them choose 
again.  This continues until all the gifts are 
gone.  OR

 

we could have what is called a 
Tricky Tray/Fund Raiser where each person 
brings an UNWRAPPED gift or gift basket and 
members purchases tickets to use to bid on 
these gifts.  Each gift will have a box or can in 
front of it, and you can put as many tickets 
into this box or can, as you like, hoping to win 
the gift.  At the end of the dinner, all bidding 
stops and one ticket is drawn from each box or 
can to chose the winner of that gift.  All 
moneys received from selling tickets will go 
into the club treasury. 
The show of hands chose to have both.  
Carole Ann made a motion to have the club 
make up 4 baskets with a max. of $50 on each 
basket.  After much discussion on the price per 
basket, Carole rescinded her motion and 
several persons volunteered to make and bring 
baskets for the Fund Raiser.  
The Chinese Auction will take place and any 

member wanting to donate a gift or gift basket 
for the Fund Raiser may do so.   This way, we 
will be exchanging gifts and raising money for 
the club.   

Old Business 

 

Choose a Charity – At the last meeting, a 
motion was made by Terry Lamb to send out 
ballots to vote on a charity.  We received 20 
submissions in the mail and brought this to the 
meeting.  Rick Berry wanted to do away with 
all the mailed votes since they were not 
signed.  Mike Waal read the motion from last 
months newsletter that showed the group 
passed the motion to send out these lists for 

the members to chose which charity they 
wanted to support for this coming year.  
Thanks to Bob and Katie Kohr for counting 
the votes.  The final decision was for our 
Charity to be the National Corvette Museum 
and the amount of the donation would be 
$250.  

Window Stickers – Continued to next 
meeting.  

Member of the Year -  There was much 
discussion over the ballots sent out in the 
newsletter and received by the secretary.  
Ed Marcelle suggested that we take the 
names of all those sent in the mail and use 
them as nominees for Member of the Year.  
He also suggested that, after the names are 
read, we take any additional nominees from 
the floor.  Absentee ballots would be sent 
out in this newsletter for anyone not able to 
attend the November meeting.  These 
absentee ballots must be signed and 
returned.  Unsigned ballots cannot be 
counted.  Then at the November meeting, 
we will have ballots for each member 
attending to vote for their choice for 2009 
Member of the Year.  Awards will be given 
at the December meeting. 
The majority of the members at the meeting 
agreed upon this decision.  

Member Stimulus Package – Kathy 
Olechny called for a vote on the following 
suggestions for repaying members for their 
devotion to the club this past year. 
Show of hands was: 
0  T-shirt 
0  Cruise In in April with club buying food 
5  Free Meal for members working a function 
1  Club golf-style shirts for member & spouse 
4  Purchase tents, tables, etc for club 
14   Keep money in treasury, slush fund 
0  become a 50C3 non-profit org 
0  Pay one registration for a car show 
0  Raffle off a car 
0  None of the above 
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New Business 

 
Car Show Meeting – Wed Oct 21st there will 
be a Car Show meeting at Patterson Schwartz 
offices in Greentree Shopping Center.  Time 
will be 6:30pm – Come and give your input 
into next year’s car show.  

Thank You Letters – Carole Ann read thank 
you letters from Make-a-Wish and Kent County 
SPCA thanking the club for the $1000 each 
donation from the sales of our raffle.  

Delaware State Fair Parking – Dave Zerbe 
wanted to thank Ed Marcelle, Marianne 
Callahan, Tammy Mounts and Darlene Hurley 
for working the parking for the Casino during 
the fair this past summer.  The group made 
$840, which they decided to donate to the 
Home of the Brave.  Each person working 
received a Commanders Coin from the Air 
Force for their help and they also received a 
pin from the Home of the Brave.  Dave said it 
was hot and dusty and dry work and he 
appreciated those that volunteered.  

New Members:  Tammy Mounts made a 
motion to accept new members Jack & Cynthia 
Mason of Easton, MD with their 2000 Red 
Coupe and Billy & JoAnn Vorwald of Easton, 
MD with their 2001 Quick Silver Metallic 
Coupe.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Congratulations and welcome to the club.  
Look forward to seeing you at some of our 
activities.  

Microphone – We were having a little 
problem at the meeting due to another group 
in the same room – so Frank Silvaggio made a 
motion to purchase a Mr. Mike for the 
president.  The motion was tabled until the 
next meeting so for information can be 
gathered on this item  

By-Laws – A suggestion was made by 
Jowana Lamb that we should update our by-

laws since they are out of order and 
outdated.  She thinks the by-laws haven’t 
been updated in a long time.  Carole Kisner 
replied that the by-laws were recently 
updated when Todd Hannah was president 
and the current version was just recently 
updated in 2009. 
Jowana also wanted to voice her opinion on 
the ½ vote controversy again.  The ½ vote 
for couples is to help the single member.  I t 
would be unfair for an unmarried member to 
have only 1 vote for his paid membership  
and a married couple could have 1 each, or 
2 votes for their paid membership.  

GOOD OF THE ORGANIZATION 

 

Charlie Angione wanted to thank Marianne 
and Tammy for their effort in getting the 
food and drinks for the workers at Dover 
Downs.  

Motion made by Lee Moran 
to adjourn the meeting.   

Meeting Adjourned at 9:15pm 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Donna Ballard  
FSCC Secretary   

50/50  
Won By 

Terri Gregoretti 
Thanks to Carol Geiger & Linda Waal for selling 

tickets 

 

Trivia was won by 
Ed Marcelle 

Thanks to Tammy Mounts for bringing Trivia  




